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The Dodson Family: 
 
Robert, Lynnell, Bryce, 
Grace, Nathanael, 
Brendan, Faith, Nolan, 
Hope, & Ryan 
 

Cell: 
Rob: 904-917-0917 
Lynnell: 904-635-3838 
 

Email: 
Primary: 
offwego@rocketmail.com 
Alternate: 
RNDsld97@gmail.com 

 
Sending Church: 
 
New Horizon Baptist 
Church 
13018 Hwy 31 N 
Ward, Arkansas 72176 
 
Pastor Kevin Bernard 
(501) 843-3979 

 
Mission Board: 
 

 
Baptist Missions to 
Forgotten Peoples 
P.O. Box 37043 
Jacksonville, FL 32236 
 
(904) 783-4007 

 
 
 

Dear Praying Partners, 

 

You all have been a tremendous blessing to us.  It is comforting to 

know that we have a bunch of prayer warriors behind us.  Pre-field 

ministry can take its toll on you and push you to your limits.  Thank 

you for your continued prayers and financial support! 

 

While we have been gone, we have had a few birthdays.  It is fun 

coming up with ideas and putting together birthdays parties.  We are 

thankful for one church surprising someone with a birthday party 

after an evening service.  It was a blessing and one he will remember.  

Thank you so much!! 

 

When we started Pre-field ministry, most of our meetings/visits were 

in Florida.  In July, we ventured out of Florida, and began a three-

month trip away from home.  Our summer began in Tennessee with a 

couple meetings/visits before taking the children to Bill Rice Ranch 

for camp.  In the evening, we got to spend time with Grace who was 

working at the camp during the summer.  We had the opportunity to 

meet one of our favorite preachers, Dr. Mike Norris and catch up with Dr. and Mrs. Pope. 

 

    

In the last three months, we have been blessed to have meetings in 

Tennessee, Ohio, Indiana, West Virginia, New Jersey, Maryland, 

and Pennsylvania.  We had 39 meetings and visits to churches.  Our 

total miles travelled in the past three months is 5,339 miles.  Every 

mile of those meetings and visits have been worth it.  Many new 

partnerships and friendships have been a result.  Even catching up 

with some old friends and meeting “cousins” and a “twin.”  We 

were able to talk with and minister to many active, guard and 

reserve service men and women during this time and saw many 

decisions made for Christ and lives changed.  We had the pleasure of meeting a World 

War II veteran in West Virginia, Brother Ensley Hicks who was 100 years young.  

Thankful for his service to our great country and the Lord. 
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Rob had the opportunity to preach in a church in Toledo, Ohio where his 

dad, mom and stepdad came to hear him preach and spend time with us. 

None of them have accepted Christ as their Savior, but it was encouraging 

that they came to Sunday School and Sunday morning services.  Rob was 

also blessed to be able to preach in the very first Baptist church in his 

hometown of Swanton, which is a predominantly Catholic community. 

 

The Lord has blessed in our meetings, conferences, and 

Gospel blitzes.  He has provided places for us to stay the 

entire three months we have been gone.  What a wonderful 

God we serve.  He supplies our needs daily.  He has shown 

His love and grace to us, not just in the last three months, 

but every day. 

 

Praises: 

Five new supporting churches and partners this quarter. 

Support is currently at 38%. 

A former Airmen & high school friend making a profession of faith. 

 

Prayer Requests: 

Continued prayer for Rob’s relatives’ salvation. 

Rob’s Medical Exams for his VA disability rating. 

More opportunities to minister to the military while traveling. 

Our schedule for next year; fill the gaps. 

To be at 50% of our needed support by the end of the year. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


